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Minutes of the Meeting of Immingham Town Council

20th October 2020 

Present
Councillors
 
D Bolton        M Cullum        D Doherty     B Duke
G Fox  
 J Gale           A Higgs          K Houghton    
K Swinburn    S Swinburn    J Tasker         D Watson      
Officers
      Andy Hopkins Town Clerk.
Public                 One member of the public attended.

Cllr S Swinburn raised a letter he had received about the Cemetery. The Clerk will look into this when received.
46/20
Apologies  
None were received

Cllrs not in attendance: S Allan, D Barton, W Weir

In the absence of the Cllr Allan the Vice Chair Cllr Houghton chaired the meeting.

47/20
Declarations of interest  

a. To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared.

Cllr S Swinburn
Personal Interest
53/20

Cllr K Swinburn
Personal Interest
56/20
b. To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.

There were none
48/20 
Confirmation of Minutes


To confirm that the minutes of the following meetings are a true and correct record of that which took place.




Town Council

  
       
       11th August 2020



These were proposed by Cllr Watson and seconded by Cllr Fox and duly approved.



Policy & Scrutiny Committee

  15th September 2020



These were proposed by Cllr Watson and seconded by Cllr Tasker and duly approved.

Community & Environment Committee
  16th September 2020



These were proposed by Cllr Fox and seconded by Cllr Doherty and duly approved.

49/20

 Members Questions: Standing Orders 1u



There were none.




50/20

Mayors Report 

There was no update.

51/20 
Reports by Unitary Councillors




Cllr S Swinburn informed the Council that NELC were starting the budget setting process and of the financial pressures that NELC were in, to the tune of a deficit of £36M. Some of the areas that he is responsible for are to be held at their current level.
Cllr Swinburn also informed the Council that a road closure had been approved for Remembrance Sunday for Immingham. The Clerk did point out that as things stood the Council had resolved to not arrange any events for the rest of this year.
Cllr Watson advised that with concerns over Covid, Ward Councillors had been asked to become Community Champions and he thought that this should extend to town and parish councils.

52/20

Representatives to Outside Organisations

Cllr K Swinburn updated that the Museum had been closed but the opportunity was being used to update things. As part of this they would like to knock an archway from store room to the railway room upstairs to create another room, and downstairs to board up the entrances and have an archway in the middle to create more room and one-way system. The museum were asking for permission to undertake the work and to get help with the costs.
It was agreed that this be an agenda item on the next Community & Environment Committee.

53/20

NELC SLA
The Clerk updated the Council that he had not received a response from either Rob Walsh or the Leader of NELC to the emails he had sent, as requested by the Council.
This matter had been passed to officers and the Clerk had had an online meeting and a follow up email from an officer.

ITC would not be getting £30K as previously informed, officers did not have the budget for this and due to financial strains, that they were under, it was just not possible.
An additional amount in the region of £12k was offered and this will be detailed in the SLA that still needs sorting as a priority. Quarterly contract meetings will also be set up.

A question was asked was asked whether we should stop doing things now and it was also raised that new machinery was purchased on the strength of getting the extra £30k.
Cllr Cullum proposed that the financial position and the impact of this should be discussed at Policy & Scrutiny Committee when the budget is discussed, seconded by Cllr Watson and was carried.
At this point Cllr Houghton’s internet connection went down and Cllr Fox was voted to chair the meeting.

Cllr Gale proposed that governance documents be changed so that it is made clear that financial decisions should not be made on promised funds, seconded by Cllr Tasker and was carried with 6 for and 5 against.

Cllr Gale proposed that a letter should be written from the Town Council to Cllr S Swinburn asking him to resign for misleading the Council over the £30K, seconded by Cllr Tasker, this was not carried with 3 for and 7 against and 1 abstention.

54/20

Policing/Crime/ASB/Youth Provision
The Clerk updated the Council on the increasing amounts of ASB in the Town, especially around the parks, Civic area and motorbikes.
The new policing team were being proactive in engaging with the youngsters but lack of things to do was being cited as the main issue.

The Town Council needs to start thinking of ways it can help to reduce ASB by promoting diversionary activities and working in partnership.

The Council taking over the leases of the Resource Field and the Immingham Motorcycle Project might help with some of the issues and perhaps a MUGA would help.

It was thought that the Town needed a drop-in centre, the YMCA is currently pulling all provision out of the Town.

It would also be interesting to see if the Ward Councillors could find out what the other wards were doing.
It was agreed that a meeting of the Town Council, Steve Lynn and the Police be arranged.

55/20

Covid 19 Update
The building had not opened further after the latest Government rules, but all the tenants were back in the Civic Centre with risk assessments in place.
The Council was accepting members of the public via the car park entrance using a buzzer and are helping out with queries, bus pass renewals and signposting.

The public toilet was not open yet as staffing was not available but this will be looked at again as winter hours progress.
Only a few bookings were taking place and being well managed.

With regards to governance, the draft 2021/22 budget will go Policy sand Scrutiny on 17th November and be presented to the Town Council in December.

A grant application for Toys for Joy had been received too late for this meeting but it was resolved that this be delegated to the next Policy & Scrutiny Committee for a decision.

In the absence of a formal event for Remembrance Sunday the recommended 2 minutes door-step silence at 11:00 will be promoted.

The laying of wreaths at the Cenotaph will not be discouraged but people will be asked not to all gather at 11:00.
The Council was updated with latest Covid figures for the area. There were 1037 NEL residents who tested positive in the last 7 days, up from 419 the week before. Over the last 3 weeks the rate had doubled every 6 days. 20 patients were in hospital, the highest since April. Immingham was currently the 12th lowest of the 15 Wards. The rate per 100,000 was now at 596.6. In previous week 3592 tests had taken place in NEL. Care homes were coping very well in the area. There had been a total of 49 deaths due to Covid in NEL since the outbreak.
It was said that these figures supported the decision to cancel all the Council’s events.
56/20

Planning
The following planning applications were discussed:
a) DM/1145/19/FUL
Proposal: Construction and operation of an energy park comprising photovoltaic (PV) solar panels together with energy (battery) storage and associated infrastructure

Location: Land At Mauxhall Farm Immingham Road Stallingborough Grimsby

This application gained the support of the Council as it would create jobs for the area.

b) DM/0789/20/FUL
Proposal: Replacement of existing obsolete power generation equipment with new containerised gas engine generators to act as a reserve generation site. The new plant will utilise the existing electrical grid connection infrastructure and gas supply. Located within former power station site boundary

Location: Adjacent To Vehicle Storage Moody Lane Grimsby North East Lincolnshire

There was no objection raised to this.

Signed:
Town Mayor
__________________________________________________

